

DISTRICT 11 MINUTES

1/20/2019

Bill D. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Bob H. read the Preamble.

Judy B. read the First Tradition.

Steve S. read the First Concept.

ROLL CALL: Bill D. (DCM, GSR- Friday Night Forum Group), Pam B. (Alt DCM), Maggie C. (Treasurer), Tim H. (Secretary), Judy B. (Literature), Lisa C. (Corrections, Public Info), Tim C. (Web), Sherman (GSR- Back to Basics), Doug B. (GSR- Sullivan), Bob H. (GSR- Road to Recovery), Jeff D. (GSR- Mustard Seed), Steve S.

Minutes Read by Tim H. <sup>Bill D)</sup> Steve S. asked for questions. Motion to accept by Lisa C. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Pam B. Motion Passed.

**TREASURER:** Lisa C. (Outgoing Treasurer) December Report: Starting balance of \$959.53 on November 25, 2018. Donations: \$212.40. Disbursements: \$269.09. Ending Balance of \$902.84 on December 30, 2018. Motion to approve by Sherman. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Bill D. Motion Passed.

**LITERATURE:** Judy B. December Report: Starting balance of \$604.01 on December 1, 2018. Deposits from Sales: \$289.27. Purchases: \$0.00. Dividend: \$0.03. Ending balance of \$893.31 on December 31, 2018. Pam B. asked about new service manual for 2019, Judy B. purchasing.

**CORRECTIONS:** Lisa C. Yearly Report. Total donations for 2018 were \$1,469.19. 8 cases of "Big Books" were donated to prison for the year. Still in need of volunteers, please contact Lisa C. for application (217)876-8950. Thanks to all the groups for their donations. Maybe someday every inmate will have a big book. Thanks again for your support.

**INTERGROUP:** Bill D. New Years Eve "Alcathon" went well.

**ARCHIVES:** No Report.

**WEB:** Tim C. Tim believes he got all of the groups updated on website that Floyd brought up in previous meeting. We still have two boxes of printed meetings lists.

**OLD BUSINESS:** No Old Business.

**NEW BUSINESS:** Pam B. discussed need for a general service workshop. District and Intergroup both need people to willing to get involved in service. Bill D. mentioned that area had a group come and give workshop for free. Lisa C. mentioned Corrections workshop coming up in April. Steve S. made the group aware that he is now the Area 21 Workshop Chair. Area Assembly coming up in March.

Motion to close by Pam B. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Tim C. Motion passed. Closed with Responsibility Statement.